Bush Prairie News

March 2013

Our mission, as the Bush
Prairie Homeowners
Association, is to enhance the
value and desirability of all real
property within the association
and promote the health, safety
and welfare of our residents,
while fostering a friendly and
neighborly community.

Board Members

President

Alida Abbott 705-0461

Vice President

Roger Fish 753-7100

Board Members

David Rothschild 878-1667 Steve Regester 515-0695 Sonya Delisle 878-9421

<u>Officers</u>

Secretary

Terry Kirkpatrick 943-3293

Treasurer

Bill Moneer 870-9745

Committees

Architectural Control Committee
David Rothschild 878-1667

Emergency Preparedness Comm.

Alida Abbott 705-0461

Landscape & Maintenance

Steve Regester 515-0695

Mailbox Committee

Roger Fish 753-7100

Newsletter Committee

Elena Guinn & Bill Moneer

Recreation Committee

Elena Guinn 956-3860

Webmaster

Bill Moneer 870-9745

Welcoming Committee

Jeanne Kirkpatrick 943-3293 Tammy Greenwell 570-2205

Easter Egg Hunt

Hi Neighbors! The 17th Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be on Saturday, March 30, 2013 at Noon in The Meadows near 1739 Arab Dr. The Egg Hunt is for children up to 10 years of age. Again there will be a light meal, games, and the egg hunt. Rain or shine, we hope to see you there! Be on time and bring a basket for egg gathering! The egg hunt is before the meal and games and is over quickly. If you're late you may miss out.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Do you have a teenager needing community service hours for school? We need help for the Easter Egg Hunt to hide eggs and help with the duck pond and bean bag



game and other tasks. We also welcome any adults who want to help on Egg Hunt Day. Set up begins around 10am. Call Elena at 956-3860 if you can help.

RECREATION COMMITTEE CHAIR

Elena Guinn has been our Recreation Chair for years and needs to pass the torch to a new volunteer to chair the committee. We also need recreation committee members to help plan and setup the events. This committee is an important part of fostering a friendly and neighborly community. We would like one volunteer to lead each annual event. The four annual events are:.

Annual Easter Egg Hunt - March 30th Neighborhood Garage Sale - June 7th-8th Summer Picnic - August 24th Annual Homeowner's Meeting - November 17th



If these positions are not filled our community will no longer be able to sponsor such fabulous events as our annual Easter Egg Hunt. Elena has a binder full of tips for the new committee members. If you are interested in joining the committee and continuing the wonderful traditions Elena and her team have upheld please contact Elena at 956-3860 for more details.

Bush Prairie News

DOGGIE BAG DIS-PENSERS

Spring & summer bring more people out walking, many with dog friends. A reminder to everyone that there are doggie bag dispensers in several locations in Bush Prairie. One is close to the Bush Prairie sign near the 79th Ave entrance and a second one across from Saddle Court at the entrance to The Meadow. A third one is on Bridle Drive near the steps to The Bowl. Please use these bags or carry your own to pick up your pet's waste. Please take your waste with you. There is no cleanup patrol in Bush Prairie. These efforts help preserve our ground water and keeps our neighborhood clean. Parents should relay this message to their kids who walk the family pet.

Thanks neighbors!

Home Improvements GET OK from ACC

The outdoor home improvement season is almost here! If you are planning projects like a new fence, new roof, new outside paint, a yard shed or many other projects be sure you check with the Architectural Control Committee (ACC) for their approval. You can access the covenants and the ACC for an approval form that you can print at the Bush Prairie website. The form should be submitted to the ACC chairperson, Dave Rothschild, Ph-709-6077.

COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE

FRIDAY, JUNE 7, 2013 SATURDAY, JUNE 8, 2013

Time to clean out your closets, shelves and garage. Get your stuff organized and priced. Bush Prairie is planning a community garage sale! The Board will take care of advertising. You just need to have a sale. We hope to have at least 20 homes participate. Please contact Elena Guinn, phone 956-3860, no later than May 25, 2012 if you plan to participate.

The Yellow Dog Project.com

If you see a dog with a yellow ribbon tied to its leash, this is a dog who needs some space. Please do not approach this dog with your dog. Maintain distance while passing. There are many reasons a dog may need space: Health Issues, In Training, Being Rehabilitated, or Scared or Reactive Around other Dogs. Please see www.theyellowdogproject.com for more information. Pass the word.

Mark your calendars for BPHA 2013 Events



Annual Easter Egg Hunt - March 30th Neighborhood Garage Sale - June 7th-8th Summer Picnic - August 24th Annual Homeowner's Meeting - November 17th

Page 2 Bush Prairie News

